

1 Circle the correct answer.

(6 x 2 = 12)

1. When something is **expensive**, you _____ to buy it.
a. don't need a lot of money b. need a lot of money
2. If you are **exhausted**, you are very _____.
a. thirsty b. tired
3. You need a **passport** to _____.
a. travel to another country b. drive a car
4. The **entrance** to a building is where you _____.
a. take off b. go in
5. A **raft** is made from _____.
a. wood b. weeds
6. If you have a good **voice**, you can _____ well.
a. draw b. sing

2 Complete. Use the words below.

(6 x 1 = 6)

throughout • wherever • close • return • deep • below

1. We can't dive in this part of the river. The water isn't _____ enough.
2. These books are from the library. You have to _____ them by Friday.
3. I often go surfing because we live _____ to the sea.
4. My cousin's flat is on the seventh floor. We live one floor _____, on the sixth floor.
5. My puppy is so cute and she follows me _____ I go!
6. The kids in front of us at the cinema were talking _____ the film. It was really annoying.

3 Match the question to the answer.

(6 x 2 = 12)

- | | |
|--|-------------------|
| 1. What are shoes and boots often made from? | _____ a. a crab |
| 2. What can you see between two mountains? | _____ b. the plot |
| 3. What do you usually boil water in? | _____ c. a kettle |
| 4. What is a skeleton made of? | _____ d. leather |
| 5. What has eight legs and two claws? | _____ e. bones |
| 6. What do you call the events that happen in a story? | _____ f. a valley |

4 Circle the correct answer.

(10 x 1 = 10)

1. Your room is a mess! Please ____ your things before you go out.
 - a. put up
 - b. put on
 - c. put out
 - d. put away
2. I spent a month in Paris last year and learnt a lot about French _____.
 - a. description
 - b. culture
 - c. routes
 - d. opening times
3. This is a dangerous place to ____ the road.
 - a. cross
 - b. escape
 - c. rent
 - d. step on
4. This box ____ bottles. Please carry it carefully.
 - a. respects
 - b. contains
 - c. destroys
 - d. contacts
5. The skiers were hurt in the _____.
 - a. speedboat
 - b. campfire
 - c. avalanche
 - d. jungle
6. We don't know much about our neighbours. They are very _____.
 - a. mysterious
 - b. dizzy
 - c. enjoyable
 - d. personal
7. We got up at 5 o'clock yesterday morning to see the _____ over the mountains.
 - a. marmalade
 - b. medicine
 - c. souvenir
 - d. sunrise
8. Cats use their _____ claws to climb trees.
 - a. alive
 - b. interactive
 - c. sharp
 - d. daily
9. My dream is to _____ in an adventure film.
 - a. star
 - b. chew
 - c. breathe
 - d. fall asleep
10. My dad is always talking about the _____ of doing exercise and eating healthy food.
 - a. fiction
 - b. importance
 - c. trouble
 - d. price

Score: ____ / 40

1 Circle the correct answer.

(8 x 1 = 8)

1. Pete **asked** / **told** me where I had learnt to ski.
2. Mike asked Linda if she **likes** / **liked** rap music.
3. The teacher told us **not to shout** / **don't shout**.
4. Nick asked if Tim **wanted** / **wants** to order a pizza.
5. I can't find anything in my cupboard because it's **such** / **so** a big mess!
6. Kate is going to run in the race **although** / **despite** her knee hurts.
7. Gina made a list **in order to** / **so that** she wouldn't forget anything.
8. The band is meeting **because of** / **in order to** practise their songs.

2 Complete. Use *would rather* or *had better*.

(4 x 1 = 4)

1. Lenny had better find his trainers before the game starts.
2. You _____ feed the cat before you leave the house.
3. Molly _____ stay at home this evening than go to the gym.
4. We haven't got bread for our sandwiches. We _____ go to the shops.
5. I _____ play basketball than watch a film this afternoon.

3 Complete. Use the causative. Pay attention to the time expressions.

(4 x 2 = 8)

1. We are getting (get) some fruit trees planted (plant) in our garden tomorrow.
2. Paul _____ (have) his dog _____ (train) last year.
3. My sister _____ (have) a story _____ (read) to her at the moment.
4. _____ you _____ (have) your computer _____ (fix) yet?
5. We _____ (get) fresh vegetables _____ (deliver) to our house every week.

4 Complete. Use the correct form of the adjective or adverb given.

(6 x 1 = 6)

1. Our home-made jam is tastier (tasty) than the jam from the supermarket.
2. I think windsurfing is the _____ (exciting) water sport.
3. Ann always wakes up _____ (late) than her brothers.
4. Please pick up my rabbit _____ (careful).
5. John is the _____ (good) musician in our band.
6. My brother doesn't run as _____ (fast) I do.
7. Turtles walk very _____ (slow), don't they?

5 Circle the correct answer.

(7 x 2 = 14)

1. I promise I _____ the washing-up after I finish this game.
 - a. were doing
 - b. do
 - c. will do
 - d. will be doing
2. I _____ all about our new neighbours before I met them.
 - a. have heard
 - b. was hearing
 - c. have been hearing
 - d. had heard
3. The kids _____ in the garden when they saw a mouse!
 - a. were playing
 - b. have been playing
 - c. played
 - d. had played
4. Sophia _____ a lot lately!
 - a. will read
 - b. was reading
 - c. has read
 - d. has been reading
5. All the kids in our class _____ in the Christmas show next week.
 - a. takes part
 - b. will be taking part
 - c. were taking part
 - d. had been taking part
6. Thanks for your help! I _____ Mum's birthday cake without you.
 - a. couldn't have made
 - b. shouldn't have made
 - c. mustn't make
 - d. shouldn't make
7. Our classroom _____ next weekend.
 - a. was being painted
 - b. is painted
 - c. will be painted
 - d. was painted

Score: _____ / 40

1a Read the text. Answer the questions.

(5 x 1 = 5)

Visit Paris

Paris is the capital of France and it's a fascinating city. It's a great place for tourists because there are many interesting museums, parks and neighbourhoods to visit.

The Eiffel Tower is France's most well-known tower. It took two years to build and it was completed in 1889. The tower is 324 metres high. But you don't have to climb the 1,665 steps to the top floor – you can take a lift. The views from the top are incredible! Did you know that there is also a secret flat at the top of the tower that you can visit?

The Louvre is the largest museum in the world. There are more than 7,000 paintings in the Louvre, but the main attraction is the *Mona Lisa*, painted by Leonardo da Vinci. There are always crowds of people standing in front of it.

The River Seine is a very long river in France and part of it is in Paris. From the river, you can see many of Paris's beautiful buildings including the Louvre and the Eiffel Tower. Tourists often take cruise boats on the river or walk along it. There are even a couple of islands on the river. The famous Notre-Dame Cathedral is on one of the islands.

The Champs-Élysées is the most famous street in Paris. It is nearly two kilometres long and is visited by nearly 300,000 people every day. Sport events and parades take place on the street, but it's most famous for its many cafés and expensive shops.

1. Why is Paris a great place to visit? _____
2. When did builders start to build the Eiffel Tower? _____
3. What can people see at the top of the tower? Name two things. _____
4. What is the most popular painting at the Louvre? _____
5. Why do most people visit the Champs-Élysées? _____

1b Complete the sentences. Use words from the text.

(5 x 1 = 5)

1. Many tourists visit Paris because it's a _____ city.
2. It took two years to build and _____ the Eiffel Tower.
3. Tourists can take a lift to the top _____ of the Eiffel Tower.
4. The *Mona Lisa* is the _____ at the Louvre.
5. You can see many beautiful buildings when you walk _____ the Seine.

2 Write about a place or country you have visited. Use the questions below to help you.

(10 points)

Where is it?

What did you like about it?

When were you there?

Would you go there again?

Who did you go with?

Score: ____ / 20

Total Score: ____ / 100